Gemma Jacob

From: Old Street roundabout

Sent: 23 March 2022 14:16

To: Old Street roundabout

Cc: Lorraine Hinds

Subject: Old Street roundabout project — update on revised completion date
Attachments: Old Street quarterly works update - March 2022.pdf

Dear All

As you will be aware, we have completed the new Cowper Street station entrance,
switched road traffic movement to two-way and introduced sections of segregated
cycle lanes as part of our improvement work at Old Street. Like many major
construction projects during Covid-19, we have worked for quite some time with a
restricted number of people on site which has slowed down our progress.

We have also discovered some uncharted utility pipes and cables in the ground which have
required diversion to another location and encountered issues with the power supply to the
new main station area.

As aresult, we have reviewed the programme timescales and we now expect to complete
works to the new main station entrance and the majority of highways works by Winter 2022. By
this time, we’'ll have new traffic signals in place and the road will be resurfaced. There will be
some work that continues until Spring 2023, as we finish improving the lighting, paving and
street furniture in the new public space. We'll also bring the passenger and goods lifts into full
use then. There’ll still be some pedestrian diversions in place while these works progress.

| want to reassure you we will continue to work hard to complete these works by Spring 2023
and we will continue to keep disruption to a minimum. We are in the final stages of the project,
the Cowper Street entrance is completed and in use, we have refurbished and re-opened the
City Road north exit stair, and we will continue to open sections of new segregated cycle lanes
as and when they are completed.

We're proud to be working on behalf of Londoners and everyone who uses these roads,
pavement and station to deliver this scheme, which will improve walking and cycling
conditions for everyone who uses this busy area. We would like to thank you for your patience,
particularly while we have navigated the constraints and challenges of the past few years, as
we deliver the last phase of the project.

Once complete, the transformation of Old Street will improve this vibrant part of the capital
for Londoners.

For more information on the Old Street roundabout and station developments, please visit:
www.tfl.gov.uk/travel-information/improvements-and-projects/old-street-roundabout. Please
also find attached a copy of the latest edition of the Old Street newsletter on the scheme. If
you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards

Esther

Esther Johnson | Community Partnerships Specialist
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